M I N U T E S
IYNF Presidium meeting
29/08/2017
18:30 CET

Approved during IYNF Presidium skype on 21st SEPT 2017

Present: Thomas, Ondra, Sina, Zoli, Tilo
Present for only part of the meeting: Sabine, Ana Teresa
Absent: - 

	Points to be discussed/decided:
	Conclusions/Decisions

	1. Approval of the last presidium meeting minutes + what to do with minutes of Council 
	Brombach minutes to be read in the state in which they are until the next meeting when they will be voted on. Ondra will get the Council minutes from Henrique, we will save them on Dropbox, necessary amendments to be done to it and then we send it into the partner network. 

	2. Update on the current state of the budet (Sabine Baumgarten present) 
	The amendments to the budget to be done at the point when we really know the real costs of the planned spending - otherwise it would be only unnecessary speculation. 

Sabine will at this point figure out the spare lines of the budget from which her expenditures connected to temporary role of FOC could be paid, e.g. visibility and transparency, knowledge transfer and transparency. The situation will be explained to the funder (EYF) explicitly and transparently by Ondra in order to get even the travel costs for Sabine reimbursed from the money for salaries, based on the travel expenses data provided by Sabine to Ondra. Also agreed that first visit in Prague in the role of FOC when Sabine was still a member of presidium, can be paid out of the Presidium budget for development or members organisations visit. 


	3. Updates and discussion on the current financial situation in relation to NFI - based on the outcomes of Monday´s skype with NFJD and our own inputs in the debate 
	Overall, there´s a debt in total amount of 38 000 EUR from NFI to IYNF. It is to be concerned that NFI is at the moment facing liquidity problems given the previous loss of almost 200 K EUR because of misbooking. Therefore it´s actually impossible for them to really pay this amount of money. There´s a speculation from side of the NFI presidium that thanks to positive balance of 2016 budget (+25 000 EUR) of IYNF, our organisation doesn´t actually need that money, when in fact the positive balance was influenced by the extraordinary fact of having all our activities cofunded by two resources (which is unlikely to happen again into this extent), the personal changes by the end of the year 2016 affecting negatively the activities done by IYNF and saving on the money we didn´t actually get from NFI so it wasn´t wise to start spending them.
A debate took place how to approach this problem. There´s an option of renouncing the whole contribution of NFI for 2016 in sake of obtaining better relationship for future, showing gesture of good will and possibly motivating NFI to take more positive standpoint towards our upcoming requests, while still claiming the full amount for 2017. On the other hand, some members of the presidium claim we should be cautious with this and that we still have a legitimate claim to this money which were promised to IYNF by a formal written document in past. Also proposed by Ondra to operate with the possible renouncement of the 2016 contribution as a negotiation point in sake of rejecting the future NFI plan of restructuralising the budget which would result into substantial decrease in the annual contribution of NFI to IYNF. A long debate on those matters with not a clear and equivocal outcome. Discussing also the relationship with NFI in general, its quality and the possible impact of various solutions of the situation on the relationships. Another suggestion from Thomas: giving up on the 28 000 (the 2016 share) and having a deal with NFI that those money would be repaid to IYNF in the upcoming 4-5 years in order to help them solving their liquidity problems. 
Thomas and Sabine will take part in the skype with NFI Board meeting on 2nd September. They will inform the presidium afterwards about the outcomes of the debates. 


	4. Deciding on the time of the next presidium meeting 
	Based on the doodle and discussions, it turned out that it´s not possible to have a meeting of complete IYNF presidium throughout the whole autumn until the end of the calendar year. Therefore following steps were proposed and agreed on: 

1. Make IYNF statutory meeting joint with the NFI Kongress 20.-22.10. 
2. Make another short IYNF statutory meeting right before the Raise Your Voice activity in Netherlands - 11.11.-13.11. Therefore Sina and Ana Teresa couldn´t attend due their other commitments but it would still be a place for getting the presidium to know each other better and help working on some more technical tasks. 
3. All members of presidium already identifying the dates when they are available for January at least for 4 days in a row, which is when the meeting would take place. 














